
Patterson Township Board of Commissioners 

 

Agenda (Pre) Meeting 

 

April 11, 2019 

 

Attendants: 

 

Commissioner Policaro     Commissioner Inman 

Commissioner Mahosky    Commissioner Bradow 

Commissioner Hoover     Secretary Christin Milnes 

Police Chief David Stanislawski   Attorney Ken Fawcett 

Attorney Sherry Hurst      Paula Wagoner 

 

Items discussed: 

 

 Mr. Policaro requested that Chief Stanislawski provide a report regarding a 

request for police presence at 209 Darlington Road at the First Reform 

Presbyterian Church for a defrocking appeal hearing on Friday 12 April 

from 1pm -930pm and Saturday 13 April from 8:30 am- 1PM. Church has 

agreed to cover the cost of any overtime involved.  

 

 Executive Session 6:15-6:45 to discuss personnel matters.  

 

 Mr. Bradow stated he was revisiting the agreement with Chippewa Sewer 

Authority ( Brady’s Run Sanitary Authority) as the most recent agreement 

we have is from 1977. He is looking for a newer agreement with the 

Chippewa Sewer Authority which includes how much we are charged per 

gallon and the processing cost for said gallons. He is also going to request an 

accounting of how many gallons are processed daily. Mr. Bradow feels we 

are being over charged as the monthly bill does not reflect our actual usage. 

Additionally, Mr. Bradow will be visiting New Brighton to determine how 

they implemented the Tax Relief for Volunteer Firefighters, and whether it 

has increases the number of volunteers, and if it has improved services, he 

will return to the board and make a recommendation on whether it would be 

beneficial for the Township to implement. Finally, Mr. Bradow will visit 

with the Police Chief and the Fire Chief to discuss if Patterson Township is 

in need of any Crowd Control Policy, similar to that which the City of 

Pittsburgh has he will report to the board his findings next month.   

 



 Mr. Mahosky supplied additional employee evaluation forms for the Board 

to review and discuss at the monthly meeting in May.   

 

 Mr. Policaro brought up a memo from the Township Secretary to move 

funds from the General Fund to the PLGIT Investment fund and opened this 

for discussion. Mr. Mahosky asked for clarification on investment options 

and it was discussed to move $150,000.00 to the Prime PLGIT Account and 

to move $250,000.00 to the PLGIT Term rate through August 2019. Mr. 

Policaro advised this will need to be raised for a vote at the regular meeting.  

Mr. Mahosky will raise a motion during the regular meeting to move the 

funds.  

 

 Mr. Inman advised that Mr. Yonkee will be attending the meeting to request 

action be taken by the Board to urge Blackhawk School District to keep 

Patterson Township School open. Discussion was raised as to the specifics 

of Blackhawks plans, other than those listed in the Beaver County Times 

Newspaper article. Mr. Inman believes that without the School the property 

values will decrease. Mr. Policaro countered by asking if the Board as a 

whole has enough information regarding this matter to take action at this 

time. This matter was tabled for discussion at the next meeting.  

 

END OF MEETING 

 

 

 


